

CHRISTINA CORPUS

SAN MATEO COUNTY SHERIFF'S OFFICE

DATE:

November 14, 2024

TO:

Sheriff Christina Corpus

FROM:

Undersheriff Dan Perea

SUBJECT:

Executive Team Office Safe

Sheriff,

On November 14, 2024, I was contacted by Victor Aenlle. He told me he was concerned about the rifles in the safe located in the Executive Team Office. He stated, "This is how they are going to try to get me." He told me he had ordered three rifles. One each to be assigned to the Sheriff, the Undersheriff and the Assistant Sheriff. I told him to my knowledge these rifles had never been in his possession or control, nor have they ever been removed from the safe. He responded, "I know." He then asked if he could make a suggestion.

I did not take any of the actions he suggested. I have not changed the code for the safe nor will I absent your direction. I am memorializing this conversation as I understand generally there was a San Mateo County investigation which included information related to these rifles. I also understand a report generated from that investigation was recommended for referral to the San Mateo County District Attorneys' Office for review.

I found the suggestion inappropriate. I have contacted Victor Aenlle by text message. I have informed him that I would not comply with his request and asked that he cease contacting me.

Undersheriff Daniel Perea

CONFIDENTIAL
For San Mateo County Sheriff's Office Internal Use Only